
The Newsletter of Green Lawn Cemetery 
Spring 2022 

A VERY SPECIAL PARK 

  What’s Inside          Page 
Feature Article          1 

President’s Message       2 

Wildlife Stories      2 

Thank You to Donors                         4 

2020 Donor List                            5 

Upcoming Programs      7 

Cemetery News      7 

Cemetery Completes Seven Year Tree Canopy Restoration Program 
By Randy Rogers 

(Continued on page 3) 

After 160 years, Green Lawn had a problem.  The grounds appeared covered with a beautiful treescape, a closer look 
made a grimmer reality.  For decades the cemetery had not planted trees to keep up with fallen or removed trees, 
especially after storms or problems like Dutch elm disease or emerald ash borer caused mass losses.  When trees were 
planted, too often they were non-native trees with shorter lifespans and less wildlife value than the trees they replaced.  
Between 1938 and 2012 the canopy had thinned by about 33%, and many of the remaining trees were not healthy. 
 
In 2013 the trustees commissioned a study to identify, measure, and map every tree in the cemetery—at that time 4,343 
trees.  An analysis of this data revealed a number of oak and maples over 200 years old—part of the native pre-
European settlement mixed oak forest– remained in the cemetery.  This remnant original treescape was obviously very 
special, but based on the rate of loss it could disappear in just another 50 years!  The results also showed that only half 
of the trees on the grounds were native.   
 
A restoration plan was created with the goal of planting 200-400 trees per year emphasizing the native trees of a mixed 
oak forest.  For Green Lawn that mix included 6 species of oak, 3 maples, 3 hickories, and other trees such as Ohio 
buckeye, wild black cherry, sassafras, dogwoods, redbud, and about 15 other primary species.  The association and the 
Friends along with individual donors provided funds, up to $15,000 per year.  Some trees were available locally, but 
others had to be picked up at native tree nurseries and brought to the cemetery.  One species critical to the mix, black 
maple, was simply not available retail, and we had to recruit a local nursery to collect seed and grow them for us.  We 
also had them grow oaks and other trees from cemetery seed so that not only would the type of tree mix be preserved 
but also the specific genetic lines of our old trees. 
 
On September 1st of 2014 at 1:00 pm we planted our first tree—a northern red oak.  This was a deliberate start on the 
100th anniversary of the extinction of the passenger pigeon in recognition that our oldest trees knew this now extinct 
species, and that we were committing to save our mixed oak forest from the fate of their old feathered friends.   
 
Planting the trees included protecting the saplings from deer by installing fence or trunk guards and watering the new 
trees for their first two summers.  This extra care resulted in a high success rate of over 90%, but there were still about 
20 per year that didn’t make it and had to be replanted. 

Left:  Mapping trees in early 2014—the inset is the actual map 
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Thanks to Our Supporters! 

With mixed feelings, I must share that this will be my only opportunity to write this 
column! 

I have served as a trustee of Green Lawn for 10 years, and in October was honored 
to be elected president of the board. Since then many of you will have seen in the 
news that our family business, Schoedinger Funeral and Cremation Service, has 
merged with the largest funeral and cemetery operator in the country. Our family, 
myself included, continue to manage the business, but being part of this new 
organization puts me in an unavoidable conflict of interest. In fairness to both 
organizations, I am stepping aside as president and next edition my successor, Kelly 
Casto, will introduce herself.  

I will remain a trustee for the remainder of my term, and the Schoedinger family 
will continue our strong support for Green Lawn. After all, we have been involved 
at Green Lawn for six generations going back to our company founder and my great
-great-great grandfather, Philip Schoedinger, buried here in 1880! 

As members of the Founders Society at Green Lawn, my family and I would like to 
take this opportunity, as we do each spring, to thank all the people who support the 

Annual Campaign and the Friends of Green Lawn Cemetery.  Without this continued and often multi-generational 
support, there are many things that simply wouldn’t get done in the preservation and beautification of the cemetery.  In 
2021, we raised over $118,000! 

Thank you for honoring me as your association president even for a short time, and thank you for joining me in 
continuing to support “our very special park”. 

20’ high in an old oak, this is the nest of a wood duck.  Last 
spring our staff watched as the young left this nest, which we 
hope will be used again this year!  Wood ducks are the only 
North American ducks that nest in tree cavities. 

Wildlife Stories 

Kevin Schoedinger, President  
Green Lawn Cemetery Association 

Common Redpolls are a rare winter visitor to central Ohio, 
but a couple of lucky birdwatchers observed one at our 
feeders for a single day in January. 

Page 2 



Spring 2022 

Page 3 

Canopy Restoration Program Completed 
(continued from page 1) 

 
In December of 2021, we officially completed the program by getting through the entire 270 developed acres.  The 
results have been remarkable: 

We planted 2188 trees—over 300 per year!  This will not only preserve our native treescape for another 
200 years, but by increasing the species diversity and increasing the mix of native trees the value of our treescape for 
birds, pollinators, and other wildlife will actually increase. 
 
We still have a couple of years of watering and other work to follow through with (including the gradual transition of the 
pond and ravine to a more native mix of shrubs), but now we can transition from restoration to maintenance. 

First Tree Dedication 

2014 2021 
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Thank You! 

Dear Friends of Green Lawn, 
 
Spring is the most beautiful time of the year at Green Lawn, and I hope that you will have the opportunity 
to walk or drive through the cemetery in the coming weeks.  The migrating birds and flowering trees will 
be too lovely to miss! 
 
Thank you for your contributions to the annual campaign. Your generous giving in 2021—coupled with 
the time and talent of our volunteers and partners—will fund the following projects approved for Green 
Lawn in the coming year.  These restoration projects are both significant and very visible to the public: 
 

❖ Restoration and replacement of hand water pumps throughout the cemetery 
❖ Restoration of the second of four murals saved from the Hayden Mausoleum 
❖ Returning a life-sized bronze elk to Elks’ Rest 
❖ Purchase of an Ohio-built 1880 hearse as a deluxe service we can offer our families 

 
In addition, we continue to virtually welcome hundreds of old and new friends to the Huntington Chapel 
for our  programs and the Seasonal Walking Tours co-hosted by Columbus Landmarks Foundation. 
 
The Development Committee members— Trip Lazarus, Susy Meiling, Jane Mykrantz, Anne Wright and 
Tanya Yepsen—join me in thanking you for your commitment.  We are pleased to recognize both our most 
devoted Friends of Green Lawn and several new donors.  We depend on you and truly appreciate your 
partnership! 
 
Like you, my family members and many dear friends are buried at Green Lawn.  It is a privilege to join 
you in honoring those we love by taking good care of this very special park. 
 
Lynne M. Jeffrey  
President 
Green Lawn Cemetery Foundation       

For more information about making an Annual 
Campaign donation, a gift to the Endowment Fund,  
or a Planned Gift for Green Lawn Cemetery, please 
contact Randel Rogers, Executive Director, at 614-271-
8600 or at greenlawncemeteryassoc@gmail.com. 

From left to right: 
A. The first Hayden mural restored in 2021 
B. Our “new” 1880 hearse 
C. Clay model for Elks’ Rest 
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Green Lawn 2021 Annual Campaign Donors 
We gratefully acknowledge donors to the 2021 Annual Campaign.  We appreciate each of you for your 
partnership in maintaining the architectural treasures and natural environment at Green Lawn. Thank you 
for your investment in this Very Special Park! 

GRANDFATHER OAK—special gifts 
Tad and Nancy Jeffrey Fund 
 
WHITE OAK—$10,000 and above 
Anonymous 
Huntington National Bank 
The Schumacher Foundation 

 
RED OAK—$5,000 and above 
Carol Andreae and James Garland 
Lynne Jeffrey 
Jill Kingsley 
 
BURR OAK—$2,500 and above 
Thomas and Elizabeth Balderston 
The Walter and Marian English Foundation 
Sally O'Neil 
Jane MyKrantz and Kiehner Johnson 
Will and Mary Vorys 
Anne Wright 
 
SUGAR MAPLE—$1,000 and above 
Anonymous 
Cecily Chester Alexander 
Marcia and William Blackburn, II 
Don Casto 
Susan and Grant Douglass 
Dona Fling 
John Gerlach, Jr. 
The Hildreth Family Fund 
William Irion 
Mary Lazarus 
Mr. and Mrs. Tripp Lazarus 
Polly Lindemann 
Barrie and R. Wheatley McDowell 
Memorial Properties of Ohio 
Don Mykrantz 
Kareen O'Keefe 
Roy Pollard, Jr. 
Cordelia Robinson 
Sarah Ross Soter 
Ann Marie Sferra and Fred Vorys 
William and Mary Vorys 
Robert Weiler 
Hugh Westwater 
 
BUCKEYE —$500 and above 
Douglas Addison 
Lisa Allison 
Fred and Christine Andreae 
Nancy and George Byers 
Marianne Coyne 
Michael and Page Crane 

Dareth Gerlach 
Babbette Gorman 
Donald and Melissa Gorman 
Ruth Harris 
John Helyer 
Andy Jeffrey 
David and Hobby Jeffrey 
Dorothy and Robert Kilbourne Jeffrey 
Linda Kaufman 
Charles Kilbourne, III 
Chris Kipfer 
Jerome M. Kobacker Foundation 
Dr. James Lazarus 
Mary Ritter Garden Club 
Michael and Grace McCloud 
Jane and John McCoy 
Susan Meiling 
Ms. Anne Melvin and Dr. Daniel Sullivan 
Jinny McCoy 
Frank Morris, Jr. 
Ann Pizzuti 
Leslie Ressa 
J Daniel Schmidt 
John Schoedinger 
Randy and Martha Schoedinger 
Jay and Diane Vorys 
John C. Vorys 
Lisa Westwater 
Ann and William Wolf, Jr. 
 
SASSAFRAS—$250 and above  
Linda and Michael Burkey 
Marian Burns 
Philip Carlin 
The Columbus Foundation 
William Copeland 
Kurt and Jennifer Eve 
Shelley Gula 
Frederick Hadley 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hadley, II 
Lee Hamilton 
Stephen and Arlene Hurst 
Andy Klein 
Tahlman and Elizabeth Krumm 
Jill Levy 
Peter Mykrantz, Jr. 
John and Helen O'Meara 
Randy and Doe Rogers 
George Alexander Ross 
Michael Shannon 
Emily Sugar 
Joseph and Amy Sugar 
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Sheldon and Rebecca Taft 
Doreen Uhas-Sauer and John Sauer 
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Williams 
Tanya Yepsen 
 
DOGWOOD—$100 and above 
Anonymous 
Marc Ankerman 
Elizabeth Argo 
Micheal Babbit 
John Bachman 
Battelle Always Giving 
Vivian Bichsel 
James, Daniel, and Fritzie Boggs 
Vivian Boyle 
Walter and Betty Buchsieb 
Kelly Casto 
Carolyn Thomas Christy 
Gretchen Wells Davis 
Christine Herr Dill 
Gardner and Yvette Dunn 
Kevin Eigel and Marcia Miller 
Katherine Morton Epler and Cynthia Epler 
Bebe and John Finn 
Diana Fowler 
D. G. Fulford 
F. W. Schumacher Trust 
Charles Gehring 
Howard and Sarah Gratz 
Robert Grinch 
Linda Vozel and Warren Grody 
Peter and Janet Halliday 
Stephen and Sheila Hoster 
Leslie Huntington 
Daniel Jones 
Jane Jones 
Julia Johnson 
B. Witkind Koenig 
Walter and Kathleen Kropp 
Diane and Steven Luken 
Elinor Matchneer 
William Meyer 
Mary Moyer 
Nancy Platt 
Anne and William Porter II 
Robert and Patricia Prior 
George Pryor 
Georgeanne and Michael Reuter 
Ronald and Barbara Robins 
William and Marlene Rushay 
Elizabeth Salt 
David Schoedinger 
Theodore and Mary Schwartz 
Stanley and Diana Sells 
The Shackelford Family 
Robert Stamps 
Dewey and Florence Stokes 

Barbara and James Tootle 
David Voyles and Andrew Miller 
L. James Walker, Jr. and Alicia Priestley Walker 
Richard Wallish 
Thomas Williams, Jr 
Stephen and Holly Wittman 
James and Carol Woodard 
Jeffrey Wright 
                
REDBUD—Up to $100 
Thomas and Christina Atzberger 
David Binkovitz 
Dale Brubeck 
Stephen and Elizabeth Cartwright 
Paolo DeMaria 
Linda Jean Ellis 
Nola Jeanne Freeman 
Barbara Fulks-Talbott 
Karen Gardner 
Gail Herman 
John and Aldona Kozar 
Evelyn McKitrick 
Cynthia Michel 
Karol Morton 
Theresa Porter 
James Radford 
Liesa Ritter 
Carol Scott 
Sally Seymour 
Phil Stichter 
Susan Trent 
Abbe Wright 
 
SPECIAL PROJECT SPONSORS & PARTNERS 
BPOE Grove City Lodge 37 
The Briggs Family 
Columbus Audubon Society 
The Columbus Foundation 
Columbus Ghost Tours 
Columbus Landmarks 
Columbus Metropolitan Library 
Columbus Outdoor Pursuits 
Columbus Rotary 
Columbus State University 
DAR - various chapters 
Gals in the Graveyard 
Latino Arts for the Humanities 
Little Garden Club of Columbus 
Ohio Division of Forestry 
Ohio History Connection 
Ohio History Fund 
Ohio Humanities Council 
The Ohio State University Dept. of Entomology 
Mrs. Teckie Shackleford 
Sons of Union Veterans 
Rosemary Thurber and Sara Sauers 
Thurber House 
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April 17, 7:00am: Easter Sunrise Service. Emmanuel Lutheran Church will be holding a sunrise service at Huntington 
Chapel. The speaker will be the event’s founder, Emeritus Pastor Floyd Stolzenburg. 
 
April 23, 10:00am-12:00pm: Earth Day Litter Cleanup. Volunteers are needed to help keep Green Lawn Cemetery 
green, clean, and dignified. All supplies and tools will be provided. Held in partnership with Columbus Earth Day 2022. 
Meet in front of the cemetery office for orientation. 
 
April 23, 2:00-4:00pm: Green Lawn Cemetery Bike Tour. (Fundraiser): Green Lawn partners with Outdoor Pursuits 
to offer guided bike tours narrated by Matt Wolf and Randy Rogers. Tours begin and end at Green Lawn Abbey at 700 
Greenlawn Avenue. Bring your own bike or Outdoor Pursuits can provide one. Helmets are required. Register required 
at: https://app.donorview.com/Ebg0l  
 
April 24, 2:00-4:00pm: Columbus Landmarks Spring Walk. Join us on the path less traveled as Randy Rogers and 
Doreen Uhas-Sauer lead us on a narrated tour of unique sculptures and some unusual stories about residents of 
yesteryear. Registration is required at www.columbuslandmarks.org  
 
May 7, 7:00am-9:00am: WOSU News Birding Event with Ann Fisher.  Watch our FB page for more information as 
this event is developed…..  
 
May 8, 9:00am-2:00pm: Mother’s Day at Green Lawn. Stop by and pick up a complimentary carnation in honor of 
those mothers who are missed and remembered on this special day. Carnations are a symbol of the purity, strength and 
endurance of a mother’s love. Huntington Chapel will be open for visitation. 

May 30, 10:00am-4:00pm: Memorial Day Open House: Hosted by Green Lawn Abbey and Green Lawn Cemetery. 
Join us for refreshments, a lunch cookout, and tours. Guided tours of Green Lawn Abbey and Huntington Chapel are 
planned. All are welcome! 
 
The Ohio Military Reserve, Civil Air Patrol, and Veterans of Foreign Wars will hold a commemoration event for 
Memorial Day in section 104. 
 
April, May, June: Multiple educational tours will be conducted as part of our Ohio Humanities grant project “Facing 
History and Ourselves: The Rural Cemetery Movement in Green Lawn”. The walking tours are designed to deepen 
participants personal engagement and provide historical context. Three distinctly separate themes will be explored.  
Watch our FB page for details as these events are planned….. 
 
Green Lawn FaceBook:   
www.facebook.com/GreenLawnCemeteryColumbus 
 
 Cemetery News 

Green Lawn Events Website:   
www.greenlawncemetery.org/events/ 

Our “new” office in 1942! 

From the Columbus Evening Dispatch, April 9th, 1913.  The 
cemetery fence along Stimmel Rd. collected a lot of flood debris, 
including poor Mrs. Smith, who was buried in section 64 near 
the spot she was found. 



CEMETERY GATES 
Open 7 Days/Week  

During Daylight Saving Time: 
7:00 AM - 7:00 PM 

Starting October 19th: 
9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 
OFFICE 

Monday - Friday 
9:00 AM - 4:30 PM 

Saturday  
9:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Sunday 
By appointment 

 
CHAPEL 

 
Visit Office for access 

 

Green Lawn Cemetery Association  
Board of Trustees 

 
Kevin Schoedinger, President   

Josesph A. Sugar, III, Vice President/Treasurer 
Melissa Giberson, Secretary 

Randel L. Rogers, Executive Director 
Lisa Allison 

Marc Ankerman 
Kelly Casto 

Lynne M. Jeffrey 
Ted Lape 

Melissa Greenleaf Flinn 
Doreen Uhas-Sauer 

William Vorys 
 

General Manager 
Kyle Nikola 

 
Green Lawn Cemetery Foundation, Inc. 

Lynne M. Jeffrey, President 
 

Green Lawn Heritage Newsletter 
Matthew Wolf, Community Outreach Coordinator 

  
Special Thanks to our Green Lawn Trustees and 

Volunteers 
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